
June 19, 2024 General Meeting  
James was unable to attend the meeting, all other board members were present. 
 
Prepping for Jamboree #33: 
 Stage is confirmed 
 Gold Carts are confirmed 
 Pets need to be on leases due to Mexican Gray Wolves are in the area as well as coyotes. 

Vendor form is on the website, arizonabusclub.net. The vendor fee is $50.00 plus a $50.00 

donation.  

Sue Rice will be ordering the banners for the Jamboree entry prices, the Burn It and Wristband 
banners. 
Sue Rice got a great deal for the Porta Potties. 
Security will be at the Jamboree. 
There will be a First Aid Tent at the event. 

 
Bus build is complete and will be attending car shows. 
Here is a list of Car Shows we should attend with the Raffle Bus and possibly pre-sell Raffle tickets. 

• July 20th Pioneer Days 

• August 3rd and 4th Watson Lake in Prescott. 

• August 17th Mother Road Classic Rte 66 ( Paid for this show) 

• September 1st Chino Valley Car Show. 

 
Considering Pre-sale of Raffle tickets, at the car shows, in the amounts of $10.00 & $20.00. Ticket bags 
will have a sticker that states, “Must be present to win the bus and have the correct wrist band.” 
 
John & Sue Manning went to the Playa Ponderosa to check out the routes to the venue. Per John it is 
easy to make a wrong turn. The Playa Ponderosa website has a link for directions with 3 maps: 

1. Forest Road off I17. John does not recommend taking this route, road is narrow and logging 

trucks are on this road. 

2. Lake Mary Rd out of Flagstaff is the recommended route. 

3. Route from Payson. 

John Manning is going back up to Playa to take pictures of the routes to make it easier for everyone to 
get to the Jamboree. 
 
Don Larson is selling a blue and orange side door tent for $300.00. This tent sells for $800.00 - $1000.00 
on EBay. His contact information is 734-649-7005. 
 
AZ Bus Club members will be going up to Flagstaff every weekend in August to promote the Jamboree 
and hand out flyers. Camping in Williams for the weekends. 
 
AZ Bus Club members will be going to the Playa Ponderosa the end of July and Sept 7th & 8th. This may 
be the project weekend. 
 
Bus Build came in on budget. The Jamboree is over budget at this time.  
 
Flagstaff 365 Discover Flagstaff will be promoting our Jamboree. 



Event Bright is the company we are using for Jamboree camping presale. 20 have purchased camping 
tickets. Presale camping can be purchased on our website. Event Bright will also be promoting the 
Jamboree. 
 
Sue Rice following up with the food vendors for confirmation that they will be vending at the Jamboree. 
 
Sue Rice is setting up sales of AZ Bus Club shirts on the website. 
 
Long sleeve shirts and hoodies will be sold at the Jamboree. 
 
Sue deMar needs to order the backpacks for the raffle. 
 
Sue DeMar will be calling for Raffle Prizes. Asking for passes for other events to use as prizes. 
 
Sue Rice will be ordering the banners from ½ Price Banners for the Jamboree:  banner for entry prices, 
Burn It and Wristband. 
 
Setting up a tent for kids with games. Looking for holla hoops for games. Other events for adults will be 
Stein Hold, Corn Hole, Nail into the tree stump (Rob getting stumps, nails and hammers.) Slow Drag. 
 
Brain Grimaldi working on getting trash boxes from SRP or APS. Brian will buy and donate boxes if 
unable to obtain them from SRP or APS. 
 
Each camper will be given 2 garbage bags when registering and requesting to bring them to the 
dumpster when full. 
 
We have 2 months to market this event if anyone needs flyers to help promote please let a member 
know. 
 
Donna & David Cissna have donated a Blaze Cut for the raffles and James has secured an engine for a 
raffle prize. 
 
Joe Joe will be visiting the Coleman Store in Kansas to see if they will donate to the raffle. Sue deMar will 
contact Gilmore about obtaining an AC. The Raffle Bus has a Gilmore A/C in it. 
 
Sue Rice is working on membership to get renewals. She will be contacting members that are on the list 
that haven’t renewed. 
 
The Bus Club can help members that may need work on their bus. We are always there for members in 
need. 
 
The Club is unable to purchase a raffle bus for Jamboree #34 until after the Jamboree. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


